
 
 

Dear School Community, 
 
This is our final newsleƩer for 2023. We look forward to our 
first issue on Thursday 1st February! 
 
I had promised to deliver news regarding educaƟon support 
staff this year so I will do my best to provide a brief summary 
here. Teacher’s Aide Ryleigh Shannon will be leaving us to  
finish his teaching degree and perform Permission to Teach  
duƟes at another school for 2024. Ryleigh has been a terrific 
asset to the school over his Ɵme here and I am sure many     
students and staff will miss his big personality. We wish Ryleigh 
all the best in his future career as a teacher. We have two 
Teacher’s Aides starƟng in 2024, Brooke HodgeƩs and Emmily 
Sowter, and I would like to take this opportunity to welcome 
them to the team in preparaƟon for next year. We will be     
ensuring that all classrooms start with a Teacher’s Aide at the 
beginning of the year, and we have also employed a              
psychologist, Rachel Robertson, to aƩend on Thursdays each 
week in 2024. There will be a couple of days a week next year 
when Laura and Julie both aƩend to the many administraƟve 
duƟes we now have at school, and we are hoping to conƟnue 
our School Chaplain Tam Joyce’s employment, but this is yet  
to be confirmed unƟl the summer holidays. 
 
The shortbread we made last Friday in our final Kitchen       
Garden sessions was delicious. The ‘Cheeky Reindeer’ our     
students created were a real hit, as has every session run in 
2023 by our resident nutriƟonist and psychologist guru, KaƟe 
Thorp. We look forward to more kitchen, gardening, and      
nutriƟon sessions in 2024 and thank KaƟe for all her work    
this year. 
 
Our State-wide TransiƟon Day on Tuesday was fantasƟc. It was 
terrific to see our eight FoundaƟon students stay unƟl 
lunchƟme in their classroom for next year, as well as three   
other students in year levels throughout the school. All our   
students were very excited about seeing their new teachers in 
new classrooms and it was terrific to have Ms Kuch onboard 
preparing for her role next year. 
 
Our School Concert is on this evening at 6pm. Please be seated 
by this Ɵme. Doors open at 5:30pm. Programmes will be     
available at the door, along with last-minute Ɵckets for our 
Christmas Raffle. We will ensure that the air condiƟoners are all 
on prior to your arrival. 

We are very excited about our inaugural Family Fun & Picnic 
Day next Monday. We will have an Animal Nursery from        
Billabong Ranch, an Inflatable Waterslide, student-led acƟviƟes, 
a coffee van, a food van, and lots of fun to be had! We are doing 
this in lieu of our tradiƟonal bus ride to Fun Fields and this has 
been subsidised and organised in conjuncƟon with our Student 
Voice Team and Student Leadership Group. All the money 
raised by these two student groups is going towards the day but 
there will also be a $15 per person cost which is very             
reasonable compared to the normal End of Year Excursion 
cost. Student Permission Notes have already been distributed 
but you can pay cash (or by card on a new EFTPOS machine) on 
the day. Families can aƩend between 10am and 2pm and bring 
their own picnic lunch or use the two food vans invited on the 
day. Please see the Food Van Price List aƩached. Students 
should wear bathers under their school uniform, their         
broad-brimmed school hat and a rashie and there will be      
sunscreen available on the day.  
 
Student Reports will be distributed next Tuesday. If you are not 
present on this day or on our final school day, your student  
report will be posted. Next Wednesday is the last day of Term. 
We finish at 2pm. Out of School Hours Care and the bus will 
align with this earlier finish Ɵme. 
 
Please find aƩached the Their Care Holiday Program for those 
students that require care over the break too. There are some 
great acƟviƟes scheduled throughout the holidays. 
 
I hope you all have a very enjoyable summer break, and we 
look forward to a terrific 2024 at Congupna Primary School 
next year. Be KIND this Christmas. 

 
Thanks for Reading, Adam Cleary - Principal 

Number 40                                        14/12/2023 

We are KIND    We are BRAVE   We are CURIOUS 

WEB: www.congupnaps.vic.edu.au PHONE: (03) 5829 9286  EMAIL: congupna.ps@educaƟon.vic.gov.au 
PAYMENTS:         Account Name: Congupna Primary School        BSB: 063 527        Account number:  1014 5385 

 

Thought for the Week 
 

Let us keep Christmas 
beautiful without a 

thought of greed  
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2023 SCHOOL COUNCIL 
 

President:  Tim Bye 

Deputy:   Lauren Sibio 

Secretary:  Wendy SideboƩom 
Treasurer:  Fiona Davis 

Members:         Adam Cleary, Sarah Tricarico, Jess 
Benton, Jeremy Lee, Jill Richardson, Sam PrenƟce and 

Jaclyn McCarty. 
 

 

2023 SCHOOL PARENTS & FRIENDS 
President:  Angie Grills 
Secretary:  Amy Ellis 

Vice President:  Georgina PrenƟce 
Members:         BernadeƩe O’Toole, Lexi Wright,  

Lauren Sibio, Jess Benton, Robyn Reynolds, Alice Evans,   
Emily Krake, Jacinta Allen, Rebecca Threlfall, Jayde            
Bannister, Brooke McLeod, Ebony Thorn, Fiona Davis         
and Erin Wilson. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TERM 4 CALENDAR - 2023 

December 
14th School Concert (doors open 5:30 for 6pm start) 
18th Family Fun Day (Families: 10am - 2pm) 
19th Student Reports distributed 
20th Last Day of School - 2pm Finish 
 

TERM 1 CALENDAR - 2024 

January 
30th First day of School for Students (Tuesday) 
March  
27th School Photos (Wednesday) 

 

With a cupped hand    
moving down in a circular 

motion, as though outlining 
your long beard.  

Christmas  

Thank you to the parents, students and wider school 
community for helping make 2023 a wonderful school year.  
We are very grateful for your Ɵme, generosity and support.  



 

We are CURIOUS Awards 
 

Billy Bye - for being Curious about how other   
students are feeling and for checking in with them 
to see if they are ok. Thanks for caring Billy!  
 
Ari McLeod - for his great curiosity throughout his 
learning. Ari always has great quesƟons, and          
wonderings that enrich our learning. Well done Ari!  
 
Lachie Davis - for always asking quesƟons and wanƟng 
to share his knowledge.  
 
Leigh Stevens - for his inquisiƟve nature and clarifying 
quesƟons during learning.  

 

Kiwanis TERRIFIC KID  
of the week  

 

Blake Doyle - for his mature choices and help in 
the classroom.  
 

STEM Award 
Adeline PrenƟce - for her focus to complete her 
Pokemon.  

 

CHAPLAIN CHAMPION 
 

Macie Wallace - for improving everyday.  






